Meeting Minutes

East Bay Unit 502 Board of Directors

March 19, 2023
The meeting of the East Bay Unit 502 Board of Directors was called to order at 11:50 am by President Libby Silver.  The meeting was held in person at the EBCBC.
Attending Board Members:  Larry Bowerman, Loretta Dimitruck, Don Levine, Tom Pajak, Nancy Price, Libby Silver and Grant Vance.

Board Members Not in Attendance:  Joseph Held, Cole Powell, Fred Schwartz, Andy Wasserman, Marcia Wasserman and Kathy Wolf.
1) Larry’s minutes for the January 15, 2023 meeting were approved.

2) Treasury Report (Andy):  
Treasurer Andy Wasserman was unable to attend the Board Meeting, so there was no Treasury Report.  Tom Pajak collected the entry fees at the 3/5/23 Unit Game and will do so again for this afternoon’s game.
3) Old Business:  
*District 21 Report (Grant):  Grant indicated that there was nothing significant to report.  He did urge everyone to consider participating in the Grand National Teams District 21 event which begins next Saturday and continues on Sunday (3/25/23 and 3/26/23) for Flights A and C.  Sessions are also possible in mid-April.   At present there are only a few Flight C teams registered, so there is an opportunity for C team from Unit 502 to do well, and possibly earn a spot in the National Finals at this summer’s NABC.  Winning the D21 Final comes with a $2000 travel bonus!
*June 24-25, 2023 Sectional (Kathy, Don and Joseph):  Don indicated that there wasn’t any significant news to report other than that arrangements continue for the Spring Sectional at the Mastick Senior Center site in Alameda. 
*Should the Board Continue the Current Subsidy of $3 per player for the Tuesday 499er game at 10 am on BBO? (Libby):    At our 11/6/22 meeting, the Board voted unanimously to continue our support for another 3 months (from January through March 2023).  After a brief summary of the situation by Libby and some discussion, the Board voted unanimously (6 -0, with Tom abstaining) to continue the subsidy indefinitely. 
*Should the Board Continue the $63 Cleaning Fee Payment to EBCBC for Each Unit Game? (Libby):  After a brief summary of the situation by Libby and some discussion, the Board voted unanimously (6 -0, with Tom abstaining) to continue the cleaning payments to the EBCBC indefinitely.

*Free Plays at Unit Games (Libby):  Libby indicated that the information on the agenda was provided as a summary of our current policy.  The Board took no action on this issue at today’s meeting.
4) New Business (Libby):  
*Sign Up for Work at Two Unit Games (Libby):   Libby briefly mentioned the sign-up sheet for 2023 and a few more slots were filled.  
(1)  Tunnel Tournament (Grant):  Grant urged everyone to seriously consider signing up for the Tunnel Tourney.  Unit 499 has already filled all of their slots.  We need more players to sign-up if we are to be competitive!

(2)  Student Games (Grant):  Grant suggested that we might want to consider offering an evening game for Cal and other college students in the area beginning next fall.  There was also discussion of possible games for High School students and potentially Junior High School students.  There was no action taken by the Board, but Grant said that he would continue to pursue these possibilities.

(3)  Sandwiches at Unit Games (Grant):  Grant asked whether we were going to return to serving lunches (sandwiches) before Unit Games, and if so, when that might start.  After some discussion, the Board agreed to start serving sandwiches, etc. beginning with the April 2, 2023 Unit Game.  Grant indicated that he would take the lead for that game.
(4)  Notes for the May 21 Board Meeting (Larry):  Larry indicated that he won’t be able to attend the 5/21/23 meeting and asked if anyone could take notes for him.  Don indicated that he might be able to do that.
(5)  Add a 749er game? (Don):  Don raised this issue.  Libby pointed out that this is an EBCBC issue.  Libby and Tom also mentioned that there is a 499er game on Friday at 12 noon. 
6) Our next Unit 502 Board meeting is May 21, 2023.

7) The meeting was adjourned at 12:40 pm.
Unit 502 Board Meetings in 2023:  January 15, March 19, May 21, August 6, September 17 and November 5.

Calendar of Events for 2023:
*Unit Games on first and third Sundays each month in 2023.

*NAP Games on June 4, July 16, August 20 and September 10, 2023 (final) [Marcia] 

*Sectional on June 24 & 25, 2023 (Kathy, Marcia, Don, Cole and Joseph)
*Sectional on November 18 & 19, 2023 (Kathy, Marcia, Don, Cole and Joseph)
*Charity Game 2023 (date and coordinator TBD)
*Tunnel Tourney 2023 (Unit 502 vs 499) – Saturday, April 8, 2023 – Coordinators are Grant Vance and Jackie Zayac.
*Holiday Banquet on December 17, 2023 (Marcia and Kathy)
Submitted by, 
Larry Bowerman

Secretary, Unit 502 Board
